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August 7, 2022 


The Honorable President and Members
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn: Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Re:	City Council Bill 22-0228 - Midtown Community Benefits District –
                                                          Amendment
                                                         
Dear President and City Council Members:

The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 22-0228 for form and legal sufficiency.  The bill is for the purpose of altering the boundaries of the Midtown Community Benefits District, amending the composition of the District’s Board of Directors, revising the enforcement of taxing and adjusting the allowable rate of Supplementary Tax.

The bill removes the Mount Royal Improv. Assoc. and replaces it with the Bolton Hill Comm. Assoc.  The bill also removes the general reference to the “the church and non-profit” constituent organizations and replaces it with specific organizations – MICA, Univ. of Baltimore and Peabody Instit. of JHU. Finally, the bill increases from 4 to 6 the number of voting members from constituencies identified by the Board in its discretion. 

The bill also amends the explanation of how enforcement will be handled. In Sec. 7-8, the law requires the supplemental tax to be enforced in the same manner as the Regular Tax and that all provisions applicable to assessment, refunds, credits, collection and enforcement be applied  to the Supplemental Tax. The bill removes “credits” from that section so the existing law regarding tax credits has no impact on the enforcement of the supplemental tax.

Finally, the existing law caps adjustments to the rate by limiting an increase to creating no more that 5% additional revenue over the previous year. The amendment changes the cap so that no more than a 10% increase in revenues may be generated by an increase in the supplemental tax unless the increase is approved by 80% or more of the voting members of the Board.

The enabling legislation for the community benefits districts requires a local government to create districts by ordinance.  In order to revise those provisions, an amending ordinance is the appropriate action to be taken by the City Council.
 
This bill is the required method to amend an ordinance creating a community benefits district. The Law Department, therefore, approves the bill for form and legal sufficiency.

Sincerely yours,



Elena R. DiPietro
Chief  Solicitor






                               
cc: James L. Shea, City Solicitor
      Ebony Thompson, Deputy Solicitor
      Stephen Salsbury, Chief of Staff 
      Nicky Thompson, President’s Office
      Natasha Mehu, MOGR
      Nina Themelis, MOGR
      Matthew Stegman, President’s Office
      Sophia Gebrehiwot, MOGR
       Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
       Jeff Hochstetler, Chief Solicitor
      Ashlea Brown, Chief Solicitor
      Dereka Bolden
      Michele Toth
      Tim McGee
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